
Department of Health & Human Services 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
61 Forsyth St., Suite 4T20 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303-8909 
 
 
 
September 23, 2010 
 
Elizabeth A. Johnson 
Commissioner  
Department of Medicaid Services 
275 East Main Street, 6W-A 
Frankfort, KY 40621 
 
Re:  Kentucky Title XIX State Plan Amendment, Transmittal #10-004 
 
Dear Ms. Johnson: 
 
This is a follow up to the approval letter that you should have received from Mr. Larry Reed, Director, 
Division of Pharmacy, and Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services, dated September 20, 2010.   
Enclosed is a copy of the approval letter, the signed HCFA-179 and the approved plan pages. 
 
The effective date of this amendment is July 1, 2010. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
                                                                               //s// 
 
      Jackie Glaze 
      Associate Regional Administrator 
      Division of Medicaid & Children's Health Operations 
 
Enclosures   



Department of Health & Human Services 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-26-12 
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

Center for Medicaid, CHIP and Survey & Certification 
Disabled and Elderly Health Programs Group 

September 20, 2010 

Elizabeth A. Johnson 
Commissioner 
Department of Medicaid Services 
275 East Main Street, 6W-A 
Frankfort, KY 40621 

Dear Ms. Johnson: 

CENTERS for MEDICARE & MEDICAID SBMCES 

We have reviewed Kentucky State Plan Amendment (SP A) I 0-004, Prescribed Drugs, received in the 
Regional Office on July 2, 2010. This amendment changes the prescription early refill time frame 
from 80 percent to 90 percent of the prior prescription having been utilized. However, in the case of 
an emergency, recipients may obtain a refill earlier if the prescribing physician or dispensing 
pharmacy submits a prior authorization by phone or fax. Medicaid recipients residing in a long-term 
care facility or personal care home will be exempt from the 90 percent requirement and will be 
allowed a refill at 80 percent of the prior prescription being utilized. 

We are pleased to inform you that the amendment is approved, effective July 1, 2010. In addition, per 
your August 10, 2010 email, we made the requested changes to block seven on the HCFA-179 form. 

A copy of the HCF A-179 form, as well as the pages approved for incorporation into the Kentucky 
state plan, will be forwarded by the Atlanta Regional Office. If you have any questions regarding this 
amendment, please contact Wendy Tuttle at ( 410) 786-8690. 

cc: Jackie Glaze, ARA, DMCHO, Atlanta Regional Office 
Maria Donatto, Atlanta Regional Office 
Laura Killebrew, Atlanta Regional Office 

Sincerely, 

Isl 
LarryReed 
Director 
Division of Pharmacy 
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